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MEMORANDUM 

To:  Board of Education 

From:  Eric Luther 

Date:  11/13/2023 

Re:  

The end of the 1st marking period is over and report cards will be going home with students at the 
end of this week.  This will also coincide with Parent Conferences next week.  We have asked 
staff to provide the names of the students who we really need to meet on with the parents and the 
Guidance Office has been busy scheduling these meetings.  We have also started to train staff on 
Computer Based Testing (CBT) which will be initiated in January during our simulation time frame 
and then the “real” exams will be given in April and May (see attached schedule). 
 

We have also been having initial conversation to discuss plans for the solar eclipse on Apr. 8th.  
Right now, we are talking about setting up various stations for our older students to “teach” our 
younger students are various aspects of space, the eclipse and astronomy as a whole.  It should 
be a great learning experience for everyone!  
 

In athletics, the girls’ and boys’ soccer seasons have completed with both teams losing hard 
fought battles in the first and second rounds.  4-6 basketball season also just finished up and both 
teams had very successful seasons with a lot of growth along the way.  We are starting basketball 
season for the JV/Var. teams tonight with modified teams starting next week.  Our first games will 
be during the last part of November and first week of December.  Our girls’ basketball tournament 
is scheduled for Dec. 1st and 2nd and the boys’ is scheduled for Dec. 8th and 9th.  We will also be 
starting bowling matches the last week of November with a couple of non-league matches with 
the Frontier League schools. 
 
In CSE, I have been finishing up the paperwork for the SPP #13 audit.  When I spoke with the 
Regional Associate, she said things look good at a cursory glance and there were a couple of 
small verbiage issues but nothing major.  This is great news and she is not planning to travel out 
to HCS which is even better news!  I have also had a couple of re-evals completed in the last 
couple of weeks for both 504 Plans and IEPs.  No major changes were noted in all of them. 
 
 



 
 
 
 


